
 
 

 
 
          May 27, 2021 

 

On September 24, 2014, the New Jersey Department of Environmental Protection received a 
Capitalization Grant to address the impacts of Superstorm Sandy. This Grant, with a remaining 
unobligated balance of $13,160,751 is expiring on June 30, 2021. To avoid the loss of these 
funds, the Department is issuing this notice indicating that a budget modification will be 
implemented to utilize these Drinking Water State Revolving Sandy Funds in leu of Drinking 
Water Base State Revolving Funds for the Department’s loan share of the following resiliency 
projects: 

Project # 1345001-021 - New Jersey American Water Company – Swimming River Water 
Treatment Plant Improvements, 2nd Clearwell and Emergency Generator Installation 

Project # 2004002-013 - New Jersey American Water Company – Raritan-Millstone Water 
Treatment Plant Emergency Generator Installation 

It is important to note that this change is being made for accounting and budgeting 
modifications, only loan funds will be utilized, and all other financing terms and conditions will 
remain the same. 

Should you have any questions or concerns regarding this notice, please email 
watersupply@dep.nj.gov by June 10, 2021. 
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